Date
Abraham Scott

The Janice M. Scott Memorial Scholarship Fund
Post Office Box 1023

Springfield, Virginia  22151

District Office or High School
Dear Sir/Madam,   

The Janice M. Scott Memorial Scholarship Fund was established in October 2001 by the husband (Abraham) and family members of the late Janice Marie Scott (nee: Holmes) to honor her legacy as a tremendous advocate for youth and a dedicated supporter of community service within the Greater Metropolitan Area of Washington, DC.  Mrs. Scott was one of the 125 individuals who perished in Pentagon on September 11, 2001 when terrorists crashed American Airlines Flight 77 into the building of the Pentagon. As Chairman of the Board of Directors, I am please to announce that scholarships will again be made available at the national level during High School Academic Year 2014/2015 by the Janice M. Scott Memorial Scholarship Fund.    
It is my intention to again recommend that the board members approve between three to five scholarships for this high school academic year. The amount of each scholarship will be $2,500.  These scholarships will be issued on a one-time basis.  A check for the amount of the scholarship will be sent directly to the college or university of each scholarship recipient for posting to his/her student account.   
If a high school senior wishes to apply, he or she must complete the application at enclosure 1 and must submit it along with the other required documents as specified in enclosure 2. No year is specified on enclosure 1 to allow repetitive use of this application.  The application and required documents must be received or postmarked on or before the deadline date of March 31, 2015.  Application packets should be mailed to the following address: Janice M. Scott Memorial Scholarship Fund, ATTN: Abraham Scott, Post Office Box 1023, Springfield, Virginia   22151.  I have also attached as enclosure 3 to ensure that applicants submit the required documents and signature(s) with the application packets. 

Please note that the evaluation process of the scholarship packets is based primarily on a “need” basis.  This process also involves three other categories.  They are (1) academics, (2) community service, and (3) writing skill.  A total of one-hundred points will be proportionally allocated to these four categories. An applicant therefore can receive a maximum of 40 points for need, 25 points for academics, 25 points for community service, and 10 points for writing skill.

Do not hesitate to call or e-mail me with any questions.  My cell phone number is (703) 981-0535 (do not disseminate this telephone number to applicants or parents).  The    e-mail address is geraldine@starpower.net.   Thank you.

Sincerely,

Abraham Scott
Chairman, Board of Directors
Janice M. Scott Memorial Scholarship Fund 

3 encls
